	Meeting Minutes

	Meeting:  Wolds View Patient Group 

	Time: 1900 Hrs

	Date: 4.12.13

	Venue: Avenue Meeting Room, Entrance A, Bridlington Hospital


	Attendees:  Anita Burnhill (Service Manager),  Patients: CA, BE, RT, CE & TH
	Apologies:  MW. AS, SF & MH 

	Agenda Item Number:
	Action / Description
	Who?
	Timescale?

	1 Apologies
	Apologies as above
	
	

	2 Minutes of last meeting
	Agreed as a true record.
	
	

	3 Matters Arising (not on agenda)
	a) Warfarin/Bloods: AB had spoken to CHCP Medical Director who agreed that bi-monthly prescriptions for Warfarin could be issued.  Following on from a practice team meeting the GPs had instructed the admin team to ask the patient to come for review if, when ordering repeat prescriptions, their medicines needed re-authorising.  BE said this had happened to her and the GP did not know why she had been asked to attend.
Action: AB to look into this and clarify
b) Patient Groups: AB had contacted the other 5 GP practices in Bridlington.  Field House run a patient group and the practice manager is going to speak to them about forging links with Wolds View group.  The 3 practices at Station Avenue Medical Centre do not currently have groups.  No response received as yet from Manor House Surgery.

c) Patient Nominations: AB reported that Wolds View and the Out of Hours team at Hull have been shortlisted for the ‘Integrated Working’ award at CHCP’s annual awards ceremony which is to be held at the Village Hotel Hull on 11 December.  A number of staff from Wolds View will be attending the ceremony.  There is also a ‘Patient’s Choice Award’ which is based on patient and service user feedback.  AB will give more information next year when the event is publicised.
	AB
	ASAP

	4 Staffing
	AB reported that sadly Dr AB had resigned from Wolds View due to personal family reasons and his last working day was Tuesday 3 December.  Although he had only been at the practice for a short time he quickly became part of the team and was well liked by patients and staff.  His clinics are covered up to Christmas by locum GPs who have been working at the practice over the past few months and from January one of CHCPs Hull GPs will be taking over his clinics in the interim.  An advertisement has gone out for a new GP.  

Wolds View currently has two practice nurses on sick leave.  Depending on how long they are off this may impact on availability of nursing appointments.  Discussions are taking place with CHCP practices in Hull to provide some cover if necessary.

	
	

	5 Care Data
	AB gave a brief update on Care Data.  The most recent news is that there will be a national leaflet drop to all households in January 2014 to inform patients of the programme.  There may be a patient information line set up nationally to deal with patient queries.  It is expected that data extraction will be phased in from March 2014 ending in May 2014. 
AB handed out an extract from ‘Computing.co.uk’ discussing this topic.  Wolds View has put information about Care Data on their website and posters and leaflets in the reception area.
	
	

	6 SystmOne Enhanced Data Sharing Module
	AB reported that the practice went ‘live’ with this module a couple of weeks ago.  It is something that affects all organisations using SystmOne (the patient data base and record system).  If a patient is registered at a practice that uses SystmOne (as Wolds View) then when they  attend another organisation using SystmOne (i.e. physiotherapy, podiatry, another GP practice, etc) they will be asked if they give permission to ‘share in’  information from their registered practice and ‘share out’ information to their practice from the organisation they are currently presenting to.  CHCPs policy for its registered patients is to allow the record to be shared.  However patients should still be asked each time they present to another service if they consent to this.  Problems have been experienced at Wolds View walk in service with clinicians not being able to see patient records even though the patient has consented.  RT commented that this way of recording consent could be open to abuse if staff recorded that consent had been given with a click of a button.  AB explained that all entries on to the system are auditable and it will show which member of staff recorded the consent if there was ever a complaint by the patient.  RT asked if an audit could be undertaken to see which patients had given consent and then follow this up with a phone call to verify.  AB said this was a possibility.

Action: AB raising the issue of information not coming through with IT.

Action: AB to look into the possibility of running an audit on a selection of walk in patients who had consented to sharing their record.
	AB

AB
	ASAP

March 2014

	7 Electronic Prescribing
	Wolds View went ‘live’ with electronic prescribing on 30 October.  Uptake of this service is gradually gaining momentum.  Patients wanting to sign up to it need to do so at a pharmacy of their choice.  There have been some teething problems as the admin staff and GPs have been getting used to using it.  Also one or two of the pharmacies have signed up patients for the service and uploaded this information onto the system but when electronic prescriptions have been sent by the surgery the pharmacy could not retrieve them as they had not had the training to do so or their smartcards had not been updated.  Also one day there was a problem with the ‘spine’ (where the data is sent to and retrieved) which resulted in prescriptions being rejected.  Things seem to be improving now though.
	
	

	8 Any Other Business
	a) Service Specifications: AB informed the group that at a recent locality commissioning meeting they had been informed that going forward in the new year the commissioners intended to circulate to GPS and patient groups an outline of proposals for any new services that were to be commissioned or any changes to services.   This would allow patient groups to give feedback on the proposals for the service and suggest any amendments/additions.
b) Patient Health Champions: AB informed the group that Wolds View was considering getting involved in this project which is being led by NB at the Health Trainers.  It is a lottery funded initiative. The Health Champions would be affiliated to the practice and be recruited, trained and led by Natalie’s team. It is envisaged they can help with giving information to patients with similar long term conditions, support health initiatives, sign post patients, etc.  In order to go forward with this we need the support of the patient group, the practice manager and the GP.  The group agreed this was a good idea and recruitment should be from registered patients at the practice and non-registered patients.
Action: AB to speak to the GP the next day to gain her support and then let NB know we are all agreed to support this.
c) Information on the Website: CA asked if any information that was put on the website could also be put on a notice board in reception as not everyone has access to a computer.  
Action: AB to try and identify a notice board purely for website information and make sure copies of any information were available at reception for patients to take away.

d) Dental Access Centre, Bridlington: CA said that at the Open Afternoon there were flyers from the Dental Services saying they were taking on new patients.  This is not the case at Bridlington.
Action: AB to check the flyer and if giving out incorrect information about Bridlington to raise this with the Dental Services Manager

e) Chair of Wolds View Patient Group: CE offered to take over as chair of the group to relieve the pressure on AB.  The group agreed to this unanimously.

Action: CE to take over as chair with effect from the next meeting in January.

	AB

AB

AB

CE
	5.12.13

ASAP

ASAP

Jan 2014

	Date & Time Next Meeting
	Wednesday 15 January 2014  at 7pm – Avenue Meeting  Room, Entrance A, Bridlington Hospital
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